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Newsletter March 2022
2021 President’s Report  
I had hoped not to begin this year’s report by addressing the covid situation, but I find myself writing this during a self-imposed shutdown of the club. The committee only decided on this measure in the last days of the year and monitored the situation before deciding to re-open on Feb 1. The authorities are suggesting that the peak may have passed by then.
Upon returning it will be imperative that all covid preventative rules be followed, particularly mask wearing, to minimise disruption if or when a case or close contact is reported. 
So, while on this topic, the committee salutes the members who were vigilant throughout 2021 adhering to our covid plan with little complaint. Then, as the state’s opening-up day of November 23rd approached, the cooperation of our members exceeded expectations when all were asked to present proof of vaccination in order to continue playing at the club.
As the club sought to find a way around all the covid restrictions that have threatened our reputation for providing excellent refreshments, a group of cooking enthusiasts formed a catering team and, as you will all know, have been providing wonderful, individual boxes of treats for our major events. Their efforts have been widely appreciated and are a good part of the reason our special events have been so successful. This team consists of Jenni Artis, Cynthia Brinkman, Di Burns, Julie Clark, Josie Cock, Andrea Dayman, Heather Fels, Joy Giles, June Hammond, Di Harvey, Sharon Harris, Helen Heron, Lyn Keeley, Judy Maloney, Beth Palmer, Robby Randall, Leonie Shearing, Deb Simpfendorfer, Heather Smith, Jill Stone, Varn Treleggan and Anne Trueman.
During this year the committee approved Julie Clark and Margot Rose to purchase many bridge books to form a club library which, due to the great work of Joy Giles and Julie Roberts, has grown into a substantial and popular asset.
Early in the year the club agreed to financially assist the Rescue Squadron in the painting of the Barcoo Room and then agreed upon a memorandum of understanding which goes some way to formalise our position as tenants.
The club’s GNOT heat was held in July, and, like recent years, it was well attended.
During September the club ran a “3 and a mentor” event on a Sunday. Like the club GNOT, it was a teams’ event with David Anderson directing and 16 teams involved. While it was considered very successful, I think we learnt that the introduction to a teams’ competition can be rather daunting for some newer members and a more appropriate format will be tried next time. Thank you to all the mentors who volunteered as mentors.
Paul Hudson was invited to give a series of lectures for experienced players. These lessons were free to club members, and were enthusiastically attended, and thoroughly enjoyed.
More lectures of this type are planned for the coming year and help to continue the club’s efforts to introduce and cultivate an interest in bridge and provide a path for improvement in the skills of the game.
The recent ABF newsletter noted the difficulty for small clubs to lure new members because numbers are too small for consistent beginners’ classes and any follow up supervision is difficult for those small numbers. Glenelg found itself at equal sixth in the list of clubs in Australia for attracting new members in 2021 (46). This is a result of the success that Glenelg has had in supplying regular beginners’ classes, and then providing popular teaching and supervised sessions. Our thanks go out to the hardworking teachers and supervisors who have kept this regime running at such a successful level.
This year Glenelg saw the addition of a supervised competition where newer players can experience competition conditions without the stress and intimidation they feel when trying to join our regular sessions. Julie Clark and June Hammond have run these sessions as director/supervisors on Thursday afternoons and their popularity has grown to the point where there are usually 6 to 8 tables each week.
As a result, many more players are making their way into the regular sessions.
I would like to thank the committee who have been very active in some difficult planning and decision-making throughout the year and the directors who have managed the changing table numbers, rules and restrictions required to keep everyone playing.
Let’s all hope that we have seen the last shutdown and we can enjoy the coming year with safe, enjoyable and uninterrupted bridge.
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New Life Members – Judy and Graham Quinn
The club wishes to thank two of its most loyal and long serving members, Graham and Judy Quinn. Graham and Judy joined Glenelg over 30 years ago when sessions were conducted in Partridge House, and since that time have been keen workers at all facets of the club. 
By 2008 Graham had been on the committee for some time and became club president in that year. Around the same time, both he and Judy reached the level of Grand Master. Without going into details this means they played a lot of good bridge at many congresses and tournaments over many years.

During much of this time Graham was a club director and, for the last 17 years, has dedicated himself to helping new players to hone their skills at supervised sessions. He was joined by Judy in these efforts and together can claim to have enthused and assisted many of our new crop of players.

Introducing your new committee for 2022
   The Executive:   President:  Graeme Hammond, Vice President: Julie Clark,
                                Secretary:  Helen Wetherell, Treasurer:  Gillian Gordon
Committee Members:  Continuing: Anne Stimson, Peter Teubner, 
                                newly elected: Warwick Bowden, Robby Randall, Bill Jensen, Jack Chyer
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SABF delegate: Julia Hendry 
Patron: Stephen Patterson to be confirmed as Patron
Auditor: Tony Hughes will continue as auditor.
If any club member would like to raise an issue at a committee meeting, please approach anyone on the committee and they will ensure that your matter is raised at the next available meeting.  It is also recommended that you put in writing any issue you want raised. We wish to acknowledge retiring committee members and thank them for their efforts and continuing contribution to the successful running of our club.   
Graeme Hammond            
Congratulations!  The following award winners were announced at the AGM:
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The Kevin Clapp Trophy      
Presentation of the Kevin Clapp Memorial Trophy awarded by Presidential decision for outstanding service to the Club – Joy Giles
This prize often recognises quiet achievers who are always prepared to help out at the club and volunteer for various roles that ensure the efficient running of club events. Joy Giles is the epitome of such a member who does always help out and this year has been a key driver in the establishment and running of the library. She is also part of the very successful catering group which was set up this year.

Julie Roberts & Joy Giles
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K.T. Berry Trophy is awarded annually to the Club member who has earned the greatest number of master points at the start of the year (consistent with ABF guidelines) within the Glenelg Club and representing the Club at National events during the past year. 

Awarded to Judy Maloney.

This trophy is a club institution and Judy Maloney winning it is now becoming a club institution.

Judy wasn’t able to attend but I hope she doesn’t mind us using last year’s photo.
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Wally Wood Award is awarded to a club member who had less than 5 master points at the beginning of the year and who earned the most master points during that past year. This is to encourage players within the club who are new to Bridge competition. 
Awarded to Yvonne Armstrong                                                 

This year Yvonne has lifted her playing frequency. Playing regularly now with Robby Randall and Molly Johnson, Yvonne has reaped the rewards that come with natural improvement and more bridge. Something we all seek. 
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Patron’s Trophy is awarded to the member with the ranking of Regional or less at the beginning of the year, who earned the most master points during the past year.   

Awarded to Julie Roberts

Julie won this award last year and has had another strong year, with her partner, Claire De Lambert. These two years successes have put her above Regional Master.
Many thanks to Stephen Patterson’s office, our club Patron, for continuing     support and for providing the printed versions of our newsletter. 
Congratulations to all award winners!!
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Bank- a Bendigo Bank
First of all, I must acknowledge the grants received from the West Torrens
Council and the West Beach Community Bank, a Bendigo Bank.  

The Council funded the six new bridge club tables that are slightly larger than normal and have a rough surface that help with social distancing and picking the cards off the table.  

The West Beach Community Bank has provided $250 towards the running of this year's AGM. 

In addition, the 5-cent tin has brought an additional $134 with half being contributed by the West Beach Community bank. We thank both organisations for supporting our Club.

Gillian Gordon

Subscriptions 
Membership fees are due between now and March 31st.

 The fees are $40 for home members and $25 for associate members (i.e., you are a home member at another club).
We are asking all new members to fill in a membership application form and present members to please fill in a renewal form each year so that we can update our records. 
You can pay the director or supervisor of the day when you hand in your completed membership/renewal form.
Library News

Apologies for the closure of the library from February 24th to 28th, but we needed to relocate and do a stock take of books. Whilst we are using the upstairs room the library will be in the kitchen.

We now have 137 books in our library and are very pleased to report that the books are being borrowed frequently and enthusiastically by many members of the club. The borrowing system seems to work well but please remember to enter the copy number of the book (if applicable) and sign off your returns. If you have any problems with the system or suggestions for improvement, we would welcome your input. If there any books you would like included in the library, please let us know. For relatively little effort the library is proving to be a very valuable asset.

We are currently unable to find a few books so we would appreciate it if you could check your shelves in case these books have inadvertently not been signed out or not returned.

Derrick BROWNE -  Improver’s Bridge

Audrey GRANT  -     Improving Your Judgement 2 DOUBLES   Copy 1

Ron KLINGER   -       100 Winning Bridge Tips

Paul MARSTON  -    The Language of Bidding   Copy 1

Joan BUTTS   -          Introduction to Two over One Game Force  Copy 1

Larry COHEN  -        Larry Teaches 2 OVER 1 Game forcing

Many thanks for your support in in the smooth operation of our library.

Joy Giles and Julie Roberts

  

